
SPRITE	CLUB	OF	SA	
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 

6 DECEMBER 2021 
 

MINUTES 
 

1. Welcome: Gordon Boyce warmly welcomed members to the September 
meeting and reminded those present to fill out the supplied Covid-19 Contact 
Tracing Record Form, if they were not able to utilize the QR COVIDSAFE 
App.  
 
Members were also reminded of the need to sign the Club’s Attendance Book.  
 

2. Apologies: Anne and Mike Schmidt, Ricky Belisle, Robin Dunk, Steve Goss, 
David and Di Lowe. 

 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting: November 2021 minutes were posted on 

Club’s website and a hardcopy supplied to meeting attendees. 
   

        Moved: Gary Brock, Seconded: Pat Miller 
     
4. Correspondence in: 

 
Fullarton Park Community Centre, confirmation of 2022 meeting dates. 
 
Federation of Historic Motoring Clubs, Club Database update request. 

 
Magazines: MG Motoring (Dec. 2021), Healeys West Magazine, Goblins 
Gazette Nov. and Dec. 2021, Shannons Auction Catalogue Nov 2021. 
 
Correspondence out: Nil. 

 
      5.  Treasurer’s Report 
 

SPRITE CLUB OF SA FINANCIAL STATEMENT - NOVEMBER 2021  
 
INCOME 
 
 Brought forward      $6159.66 
 Subscriptions      $1050.00 
 Donations       $  150.00 
  
 
TOTAL INCOME       $7359.66 
 
EXPENDITURE 
 
Affiliations         $    60.00 
 
TOTAL EXPENDITURE      $    60.00 
 
TOTAL        $7299.66   
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TERM DEPOSIT ACCOUNT AS AT 2 JUNE 2021 
 
 Previous Amount              $11588.53 
 
 Gross Interest              $      23.12 
 
Amount invested at 0.20% for 6 months. Interest as at 
2 December 2021              $       11.65  
 
      Moved: Phil Kies 
      Seconded: Des Chebral   

  
6. Social Events  

 
‘Climb To The Eagle’ - Miles advised 200+ cars attended, good weather, route 
via Blackwood Football Club then Victor Harbor where lunch was enjoyed by 
all. 
 
November 14th - Pancake run to Semaphore, 36 people attended, due to 
inclement weather conditions Gerard Miller kindly invited members back to the 
Marque Restorations facility for the event. Special thanks to both Pat and 
Gerard Miller for running the event and providing some very interesting 
vehicle restoration advice and instruction. 
 
November 21st – Clubbies get-together, 24 cars, 60 people attended the Rez 
Hotel. Sean Power advised a great day, keyrings provided to attendees. 
 
Pat Miller advised at a recent MSCA AGM the committee remained the same 
as last year but they need new helpers . 
 
MSCA Trophy Presentation Day - more info provided in the New Year. 
 

7. Webmaster - Chris Brine advised all ok.  
                            

8. Club Registration: 
 

Don Cardone reported on a recent meeting of the Federation of Historic 
Motoring Clubs. He advised that members return their Log Books on time and 
gave a run down on seat belt and restraint laws re children in Club registered 
cars. Children must be restrained.   

 
9. Competition Report: 
 
 Lady Driver of the Year - Helen Stevenson. 
 Sprite Driver of the Year - Clive Spreadbury. 
 Encouragement Award - Lee Kernich. 
 Associate Sprite of the Year - Gerard Miller 

  
10. Clubbies SA Report: 

 
Clubbies Christmas Party held at the Rez Hotel. 
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11. Regalia: 
 

 A good range of merchandise is available from Corporate Image via Club’s 
website and EFTPOS.  

 
       12. Library: 
 

Miles advised that library is open for borrowers.  Miles requests that any 
outstanding publications be returned asap or borrow time extended.  
  

 
13.  General Business 

 
. McLaren Vale Vintage and Classic organisers are looking for volunteers to 
take over the running of the event after 2022. 
 
. Members are advised that a raffle is being held with proceeds for Dave 
Vaughan for his voluntary work in the motorsport community. The major prize 
being a 2013 Vintage bottle of Penfolds Grange, with a RRP of $810.00. 
Tickets are $20.00 each with only 100 tickets available. Secure a ticket by 
Direct Bank Transfer to: Modified Mini Car Club of SA Inc. Phone 0400 176 
725 for further details. 

 
14.  Coming Events 
 

.  26 January 2022 - Australia Day Picnic at Des and Penny Chebrals, Dorset 
Lane Oakbank address. (please RSVP on 0457 206 946).  

 
 .  7 February 2022 - General Meeting.  
 
 .  13 February 2022 - 37th All British Day at Echunga Oval 9.00am-3.00pm. 
 

.  27 February – Mount Barker Oval.  
 
 
15.  For Sale: 

 
Cars: Mark 2 Midget (see Club Website).  
  1929 Plymouth (see Pat Miller). 
 
Parts:  Mark 1 Sprite steering wheel (see Steve).     

 
The meeting closed at 8.50 pm.        	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	 	
	
	
	
	


